
 

 

 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter  

Friday 25th September 2020 

Email:  emoseley@carclazesch. org  

head@carclazesch.org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support: 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns: 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

 

Dear Parents and 
Carers, 
On Tuesday we felt 
very privileged to be 
selected as one of only 
1200 schools to 
receive an interim 
Ofsted visit this term. 
The purpose of the 
visit was to see how we 
are managing the 
return to school after 
lockdown and discuss 
our plans for this 
academic year. 
It was a positive visit 
that provided us with 
time to reflect on 
what we have achieved 
so far and our next 
steps. 
There will eventually 
be a letter published 
from Ofsted to 
parents which we will 
distribute to you. 
Kind regards 
Simon Pollard 
Head Teacher 

Mrs Wood 

Sadly , Mrs Wood’s son Alex  (who is 9) is 

very poorly in hospital and has now had a 

very major operation on his brain. If you 

would like to  send him a card to show 

you are thinking of him . If you would like 

to do this the address is. 

Alex Wood  

Children’s Neuro Unit.  

University Hospital Southampton NHS 

Foundation Trust 

Tremona Road 

Southampton 

Hampshire 

SO16 6YD 



Celebration Certificates  

Polkerris 

Celebration - I.Willis 

Co-operation - K.Sheldon  

Charlestown  

Celebration - O.Hockaday and E.Berry 

Co-operation - M.Wisdom and R.Willis 

Greenaway 

Celebration - L.May  

Co-operation - E.Kellow 

Perranporth  

Celebration - C.Bird 

Harlyn Bay 

Celebration - S.Prynne 

Co-operation - C.Purdie  

Sennen 

Celebration - W.Hellewell-Rollings 

Cooperation - H.Kellow 

Bamaluz 

Celebration - R.Kearns 

Co-operation - J.Stamp 

Porthluney 

Celebration - A.Robins 

Co-operation - D.Hitchens 

Polzeath 

Celebration - M.Ham 

Co-operation - H.Routley  

 

 

Diary Dates 2020 

Half Term - Monday 19 October to Friday 

30 October 20 

Christmas Holidays - Friday 18              

December to Monday 4 January 21 

Wednesday 4 and Thursday 5 November 

- Individual School Photos being taken.  

Harlequins Photography.   

 Year 3, 4 and 6 Residential Trips 2021 - 

Dates to be confirmed. 

Hand Sanitiser 

We have plenty of hand sanitiser 

in school so we request that 

children do not bring their own. 

The most effective way to keep 

Covid-19 away is regularly 

handwashing with soap and 

water.  

The children are supervised 

washing their hands throughout 

the day. 

DATA COLLECTION SHEETS 

Over the next few days we will be     

sending home a data collection sheet for 

each child.  Please check that all the    

information on this sheet is correct and 

sign/date the form and return it to your 

child’s class teacher.  If it is not correct 

please make any changes on the form 

and again sign/date it and return to your 

child’s class teacher as soon as possible. 







Drop off / Pick up 

As you will be aware from previous letters we have staggered start 

and finish times in order to minimise the number of adults waiting in 

school and make it easier to maintain social distancing. 

We have learnt a few lessons from this week which will help when 

everyone is back from Monday. 

Please arrive as close to your allocated time as possible. If you are 

early please can you wait in the car until the previous year group has 

cleared. 

 Children will leave at the time of the oldest sibling, unless you 

have given permission for children in Year 4 upwards to walk 

home by themselves. 

 Children in Year 4 upwards need permission to walk home by 

themselves. 

 Please maintain social distance of 2 metres whilst waiting.  

 Masks may be worn to and from school if you wish. 

 Please do not block access to stairs and paths while waiting. 

 Please follow arrows where they are in place. 

  School gate/Entrance to be used  Drop off Time  Collection Time   
  

FS Patio Gate Entrance  9am 3pm 

Year 1 Patio Gate Entrance  8:50am  3:10pm   

Year 2 Bike Shed Gate  8:50am  3:10pm  

Year 3 Patio Gate Entrance  8:40am  3:20pm  

Year 4 Bike Shed Gate  8:40am  3:20pm  

Year 5 Bike Shed Gate  8:30am  3:30pm   

Year 6 Patio Gate Entrance  8.30am  3:30pm  



 

WELCOME 

Welcome to the Friends of Carclaze page.  We are a group of  

parents and staff who do all we can to fundraise for the School.  

In the past we have bought a new stage, outside play equipment,      

funded a cinema trip for the whole school and much much more. 

If you would like to know more about what we do and how you 

can help, please see Alisa Shopland in the office or email         

Kerry.Friends@outlook.com for more information.  We are       

always looking for new parents with new ideas to help us. 

Our next meeting will be held on Thursday 

8th October at 7.30pm in the School Hall 

(socially distanced).  We will be discussing 

fund raising ideas at this meeting. 

We have registered with a few organisations which give a percentage of every sale to the 

School.  So please bear these in mind when  doing your Christmas or everyday shopping! 

They are as follows: 

https://www.stikins.co.uk/ quote Carclaze’s code 3583 - we get a return of 15% 

Amazon Smile - 0.5% of every sale 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsofcarclaze/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming fundraising events: 

 

Non Uniform Day - 50p donation to wear 
normal clothes - Friday 16th October 

https://www.stikins.co.uk/
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsofcarclaze/

